
 
          

 

To: Gráinne Perkins, Interim OPA Director  
CC: Dane Rohrer, OPA Investigations Supervisor  
From: Nicolette Lattanzio, OIG Public Safety Audit and Investigation Specialist 
Date: March 2, 2022 
Re:  OIG EXP INV Certification for Case Number: 2022OPA-0040 

 
OIG EXP INV Certification Memo  

OIG has reviewed the EXP INV for case number 2022OPA-0040. The investigation is certified as 
thorough, timely, and objective.   

OIG would also like to thank OPA for the attentiveness and responsiveness in opening a separate 
investigation examining the BWV practice of officers other than the named employee in this case.  OIG 
appreciates the thorough effort.    

 

Respectfully,  

 

___________________________ 

Nicolette Lattanzio, OIG Public Safety and Investigation Specialist  

                           


